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December 2, 2019 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: Laura Sutton, P.E. 

Project Management Unit Team Lead 
  
ATTENTION:  Gene Tarascio 

Project Manager 
  
FROM: John L. Pilipchuk, L.G., P.E. 

State Geotechnical Engineer 
  
STATE PROJECT: 34178.1.3 (I-3306A) 
COUNTY: ORANGE 
  
DESCRIPTION: I-40 from I-85 to Durham County Line 
  
SUBJECT: Geotechnical Subsurface Report 

 
The Geotechnical Engineering Unit has reviewed and presents the subsurface investigation report 
prepared by Terracon for the above referenced project. 
 
☒ Design Build Roadway Subsurface Investigation (211) pages 

 
Please call Christina Bruinsma, PG at (919) 707-6878 or Cheryl Youngblood, PG, CPG at (919) 
707-6873 if there are any questions concerning this memorandum. 
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